
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Appendix B 
 
  



  

Corporate Office 
3500 American River Drive 

P.O. Box 15002 
Sacramento, CA 95851 

  (916) 484-3011  Fax (916) 484-7012 
 

 

April 27, 2021 

 

Ms. Elisa Sabatini, Manager of Natural Resources 

Yolo County Office of the County Administrator, Natural Resources Division 

625 Court Street, Room 202 

Woodland, California 95695 

 

Re: Teichert Shifler Mining & Reclamation Project – Intend to Proceed with 

the Moore Canal Avoidance Alternative 

 

Dear Ms. Sabatini: 

 

As you are aware, the Teichert Shifler Mining & Reclamation project (Project) 

currently includes a proposal to relocate the existing Moore Canal along the northern 

portion of the project site.  However, on April 6, 2021, the Board of Directors of the Yolo 

County Flood Control and Water Conservation District (YCFCWCD) voted to submit a 

letter to the County and Teichert indicating its preference that Teichert not relocate Moore 

Canal as part of its proposed Shifler Mining & Reclamation Project.  A copy of this letter, 

dated April 15, 2021, is attached for your reference. 

 

 

In light of the YCFCWCD’s action and letter, Teichert has elected to modify its 

application for the Project to proceed with the Moore Canal Avoidance Alternative instead 

of the original proposed project.  To facilitate the County’s consideration of this matter, we 

will be submitting, under separate cover, the following information pertaining to the Moore 

Canal Avoidance Alternative: 

 

• Revised project description and exhibits; 

• Mining and reclamation plan prepared by Cunningham Engineering; 

• Revised reclamation plan text and exhibits;  

• Geotechnical analysis prepared by GEOCON Consultants; and 

• Application binders for review by the State of California, Department of 

Conservation, Division of Mine Reclamation. 

 

Please let us know if you need additional information in order to proceed with the 

Moore Canal Avoidance Alternative as the Project. 

 

 

        Sincerely, 

 

 

 

        Jason Smith 

 

Enclosures 

 

cc: Heidi Tschudin, Contract Planner 

 Max Stevenson, Yolo County Flood Control and Water Conservation District 




